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Welcome Year 7! 
I look forward to meeting you and hearing all about your successes over the coming 
year. I hope that this booklet helps to support your transition so that you  make an 

outstanding start to your academic studies  here at Cardinal Pole Catholic  School. I am 
sure that you will find your new school an welcoming community in which to learn, 

develop friendships and grow as a  young adult.
Ms Heffernan

Message from the 
Executive

Headteacher

John Henry 
Newman was an 
English 
theologian and 
poet, first an 
Anglican priest 
and later a 
Catholic priest 
and cardinal, 
passionate about 
the importance 
of the mission for 
and in us all.



Cardinal Pole Catholic School 
Virtual Transition Plans

1-2-1 Meeting with you and your Parents /Carer 20th + 27th May 2021
You will come into Cardinal Pole, along with your parents/carers and meet with one of the 
Year 7 Team or the Senior Leadership Team. This is a chance for us to meet you for the first 
time and for you to ask whatever you wish about the school. We cannot wait to see you.

Meetings with your Primary School Teachers 
Over the coming weeks, we will be holding meetings with your Primary School to find out all 
about you. This information is shared with the staff at Cardinal Pole School so that the 
teachers here already know you when you arrive in September. We aim to meet you too 
when we visit your Primary School. We look forward to seeing you at school! 

Primary Transition Day- 1st July 2021
A chance to spend the whole day in school, meet all your new classmates as well as many of 
your teachers. The day will be spent getting to know key people, and getting to know your 
way round your new school building. There will also be an opportunity to experience a 
‘retreat’.  As a part of the Catholic Life of the School, we place Christ at the centre of all that 
we do, in both our work and our relationships. As part of developing this, every year, all 
students take part in a retreat day. Your Primary Transition day will be a very exciting one!

School Website
Go to www.cardinalpole.co.uk and click on the ‘Transition to Year 7 2021’ tab on the 
homepage. All letters and booklets that have been sent to you so far can be found here. 
There are also links to the other virtual transition events outlined below.

Transition Assembly – Available on the School Website
A pre-recorded assembly from the Executive Headteacher, Ms Heffernan and Associate 
Headteacher, Mr Hall.

Virtual Tour of the School - Available on the School Website
You can use this to have a ‘virtual walk’ around the school building so you can get used to 
the layout for the building for when you join us in September.

http://www.cardinalpole.co.uk/


Important People For You In Year 7
Form Tutor

You will see your Form Tutor every day at the beginning and end of the day. They 
will be able to support you and give you guidance when you need it. 

Head of Year  
Your Head of Year’s role is to make sure that you are safe and working hard to 

achieve the best possible grades you can. You can come to him with any serious 
issues and they will help you. 

Deputy Head of Year  
Your Deputy Head of Year is here to facilitate your success and happiness within 
the school year.  She will be monitoring your academic achievement, behaviour  

and attendance in addition to your general welfare within the school. 

Pastoral Support Manager 
Your PSM is also here to make sure that you are safe and supported in school. They 
will also be a point of contact with your parents/carers and will be able to help you 

if you have forgotten your tie or your PE kit.  He will also be monitoring your 
achievement and behaviour. 

All of these people are here for you. You should not be afraid of asking for support 
or coming to them with a question, no matter what it is! Remember: All of your 
teachers want you to succeed. If you are not sure of something in a lesson, ask 

your teacher at an appropriate time.



My favourite subjects are :

My least favourite subjects are :

My favourite colour :

My favourite food :

Here are some things I like to do:

1.

2.

3.

4.

Name :

Registration group :

My Fact File 
You could use this to help you 
plan what you will say during 
your Transition Day on the 1st

July. 







Beginning secondary school is an important step in your educational journey. The next 
few years will be some of the most enjoyable and challenging you ever experience. You 
will make friends for life and, with hard work and perseverance, access the knowledge 

that will make you a success far in to the future. At this point, it is a good idea to reflect 
on  your experience at primary school and plan for success at Cardinal Pole Catholic

School

What has gone well for you at primary school?
__________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________

What could have gone better?
__________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________

What is your best piece of work? Why do you think it is your best?
__________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________

What have you done to make sure you succeed in completing your 
Homework to a high standard? What has helped you?

__________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________



It is important that you  realise success is not something that comes easily. We 
always strive to teach our students that working hard and being resilient are 
key to success. Here are some mottos that we would like you to think about:

• ‘Winners never whinge; whingers never win.’
• ‘Fail to prepare; prepare to fail.’
• ‘You control your emotions; your emotions don't control you.’
• ‘It’s great to be grateful!’
• ‘Success is never final; failure is never fatal; it’s the courage that counts.’
• ‘Habits become your character; your character becomes your destiny.’
• ‘Anger is weakness; self-control is strength.’
• ‘If there is no  struggle, there is no progress.’

Choose your favourite motto from above. Can you explain what it means?
______________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________

Why is it your favourite? Can you think of an example of when you might use it? (E.g.  
When  annoyed by a sibling you remember self-control is strength.)

______________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________



One target we  would like to encourage for all our students  is in 
Speaking and Listening. We will do some activities on ‘Learning to 

listen’ in September with your registration class.

In speaking remember these important PEAS:

Projecting : Speak loudly and clearly so you can be heard.
Eye contact : Look at the person you are speaking to, so they know 

you are paying attention.
Articulating : Speak fluently and confidently.

Speak in full sentences : Respond with full answers, not just  “yes” or 
“no”, and  remember to explain yourself!

Now use the chart below to set yourself 
three targets for improvement.

Things I need to work on How will I do it? Target / Outcome

Example: I struggle with 
my homework.

I will use my time in Prep 
wisely and go to 
Homework Club.

I’ll be able to complete 
my homework and 

achieve the grades I 
deserve!



A Day in the life…   Lacacia (7 SWL) 
I usually arrive  at school at 8am so that I can have breakfast in the canteen, there is 
usually toast with butter and jam , cereal or porridge. It is all for free, I like to meet 
my friends here before school starts.

In the morning we have Prep, I really like my registration class and have made lots of 
friends since September. We get some time every morning to do homework in prep, 
it’s great as it means we don't have as much to do at home.

We have 6 lessons each day. I enjoy doing a variety of subjects. I’ve been studying 
French which is a new Language for me, sometimes I can find it difficult but it’s lots 
of fun to learn something new! 

During lunch, my friends and I usually go out to the playground after eating and play 
a game. Some days we go to lunch time clubs instead of going outside.



How will you get to School? 

You might walk , cycle or get the Bus or Train, if you do, then answer these questions:

How long will my journey take?

What time do I have to be in 
school?

What route will I take?

What time will I get home?

Will I have a friend to walk or 
cycle with?

Where will I put my bike?

Will I go by car every day?

Where is the bus stop or train 
station?

What time is my bus/train to 
School?

What number is the bus?

Will I need money for the 
bus/train?

How much money will I need for 
lunch at school?



Frequently Asked Questions for Students

Question Answer

Cardinal Pole is a large school 
compared to my primary school. What 

will happen if I get lost?

The best thing is to ask a teacher or another adult. You might also ask an older 
student to help direct you. Try to remember the three blocks. Students usually 

settle in to the building quite quickly. If you’re really stuck and cannot find anyone 
in the corridor, go to the Main Office and they will help you too.

I am worried about being the youngest 
year group in the school or being 

bullied by older students. What should 
I do?

Our school has a zero tolerance on bullying of any kind, including on social media 
outside of school. We encourage all our students to be caring and respectful to 

one another and to stand up to bullies in school. If you feel concerned about 
yourself or someone else speak to your form tutor, PSM or Head of Year. We are

all here to help.

What should I do if I lose a belonging?
Firstly, retrace your steps and check carefully in each classroom you have been in 
for that day, including the canteen and playground. If you cannot find it come to 

the KS3 office where items are often handed in. 

Will I be in the same classes as my 
friend?

Classes are organised in lots of different ways, it is unlikely you will share all your 
classes with your friends but there will be plenty of time to see them at break and 

lunch. You will also make lots of new friends in each of your classes.

Will I have the opportunity to attend 
any trips?

Yes there are regular trips as a whole year group and smaller trips hosted by clubs 
and subjects in the school. These include trips to Universities, Cathedrals and 
competitions. Trips are used as rewards as well as for educational purposes.

Frequently Asked Questions for Parents/Carers

Question Answer

What is Go4Schools and what can I use 
it for?

Go4Schools is an online website that allows you to monitor your child’s behaviour 
and progress. You will be able to see all of their current assessment details and 
each of their Achievement and Behaviour Points as well as homework set and 
submitted. You will be sent detailed instructions of how to use all of our online 
platforms.

Will I receive regular updates on my 
child’s progress?

Yes, we have events throughout the year that allow you to interact with the school 
and keep up to date on how your child is doing, including Parents’ Evening. You 
will also be sent details of their assessments after each assessment point. Parents 
can also call the school to arrange a meeting or ask any questions.

How will my child be assessed on their 
learning?

At the start of Year 7 we use a lot of data to influence our plans and support for 
your child including baseline tests they will sit with us in September. Teachers will 
add these results to work done in lessons and home learning to assess the 
progress each student has made and decide if they are below target, on target or 
ahead of target.






